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The Dain Awards Committee consisting of Jim Carmichael, Chair, and members Barry Seaver and Sterling Coleman received five submissions, none of which seemed at first to meet the criteria of the award as defined on the ALA and LHRT web sites.  At one point during the year, the Chair notified LHRT Chair McCallum that no award would be given.  Then the Dain committee Chair was notified by one of the persons whose dissertation had been submitted that there were inconsistencies in the broader criteria as defined by the solicitation letter, which Coleman had drafted with Carmichael’s approval,  and as published in the LHRT newsletter in 2010 when the criteria were broadened by LHRT’s then-chair, Tom Glynn at the New Orleans meeting, when most minds were focused on the loss of our library history journal, and a considerably narrower set of criteria on the 1) ALA Grants & Awards page and 2) the LHRT Awards page, which at least two of the judges consulted.
	Barry Seaver and the Dain Chair met at length to discuss the situation and to decide whether or not we should name a winner anyway, and by a 3 to 2 vote, voted on a highly deserving winner by the broader criteria, Sharon McQueen's, The Story of "The Story of Ferdinand:" The Creation of a Cultural Icon, under the sub-heading of book history, written at The University of Wisconsin-Madison under the direction of Professor Louise Robbins.  The Dain Chair also wrote letters to the winner and the other writers to let them know what had occurred, and requested of the ALA office that the web versions of the criteria be changed to reflect actions voted on at the New Orleans meeting.
	Seaver was slated for the Chicago LHRT business meeting in summer 2013 where he was to address issues of 1) discrepancies; 2) scope of the award; and 3) possible re-scheduling of future business meetings at some other hour besides 8:00 to maximize attendance and clear heads.  It will be more important than ever in the future to prioritize updating web information to reflect changes as they occur in a timely matter as in the future, more business will be conducted remotely and committee members as well as writers competing for awards will necessarily rely on accurate web descriptions.          [image: https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/images/cleardot.gif]

Respectfully submitted,
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James V. Carmichael, Jr. 
Chair, Phyllis Dain Award Committee
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